

City of Grand Island

Tuesday, July 22, 2014 Council Session - Corrected

Item G-4

Approving Re-Appointments of Mike Spilinek, Donald Skeen, and Steve Grubbs to the Building Code Advisory Board

Mayor Vavricek has submitted the re-appointments of Mike Spilnek, Donald Skeen, and Steve Grubbs to the Building Code Advisory Board. These appointments will become effective August 1, 2014 upon approval by the City Council and will expire on August 1, 2016.

Staff Contact: Mayor Jay Vavricek



INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM Building Department

Working Together for a Better Tomorrow. Today.

DATE: July 2, 2014

TO: Mayor Varicek

FROM: Craig A. Lewis, Building Department Director

RE: Appointments to the Building Code Advisory Board

The following people have expressed their willingness to serve on the Building Code Advisory Board.

Mike Spilinek, Engineer Olsson Associates 8/1/14-8/1/16

PO Box 1072

Grand Island NE 68802-1072

Donald Skeen, Contractor Tri Valley Builders 8/1/14-8/1/16

PO Box 2341

Grand Island NE 68802-2341

Steve Grubbs, Estimator Lacy Construction 8/1/14-8/1/16

PO Box 188

Grand Island NE 68802-0188

These individuals will complete a seven-member board of knowledgeable professionals empowered to rule on appeals of orders, decisions, or determinations made by the Building Department relative to the application and interpretation of the building code. The Board of Appeals shall have no authority relative to interpretation of administrative provisions of the code, nor shall the Board be empowered to waive requirements of the building code.

I would request your appointment and the Councils' approval of these qualified individuals as I feel they have and will continue to provide a valuable service to the city.